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Spring Term 2 2021 Newsletter 
 

Message From The Prep Team 

Dear all, 

 

As the weather is starting to change and get brighter and warmer, we will now begin to see a little more 

sunshine in our lives. It has been fantastic to have all the students back in school, and to see them all back 

together and working hard to get back into the routine of school. This just shows the resilience and positive 

attitudes of the children. 

 

Lots has been happening this past half term, as well as our normal learning which has been vital in ensuring 

we can provide the best environment and a range of stimulus and activities alongside the curriculum to 

ōŜƴŜŦƛǘ ƻǳǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ ǿƛŘŜ ōǊŜŀŘǘƘ ƻŦ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǿŜƭƭ-being. The students particularly enjoyed: Comic 

relief, World Science Day, World Poetry Day and our postponed World Book Day dress up, and also finding 

out about the winners of the Young ²ǊƛǘŜǊǎΩ, Ψ! ²ŀƴŘŜǊ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ²ƻƻŘǎΩ, competition. We canΩt wait to put 

on more for the children in the Summer term. 

 

Best wishes, 

Mr Ramsden 

 

Dates for the diary 

¶ Monday 12th  April ð Ramadan starts  

¶ Monday 12th  April ð Inset Day (Holiday Club is running)  

¶ Tuesday 13th  April ð First Day of Term  

¶ Thursday 22 nd April ð Earth Day  

¶ Monday 3 rd  May ð Deaf Awareness Week  

¶ Wednesday 12th  May ð Eid al-Fitr  

¶ Thursday 20 th  May ð Walk to school week  

¶ Friday 28 th  May ð End of term (3pm)  
 

 

 

 

Auckland College Prep Department 

  

Every pupil matters, every moment counts  
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The Prep Department 

What has been happening in class? 
 

 

 

 

Year 1 

This  term  Year 1 have continued  to  make wonderful  progress.  The children  have really  enjoyed  our 

Geography topic  òLetõs Go to  The Rainforestó. They have created  fantastic  pieces of  work  and 

particularly  enjoyed  our workshop day activities.  Children  made their  own 3D tropical  parrots , 

which they  were very  proud of,  edible  egg nests  and took  part  in a virtual  field  trip.   

 

In  English the  children  have been writing  spring poetry.  They have been learning  how to  write  

shape poems, acrostic  poems, and imagery poems. This  term  we have also been learning about  the  

life  cycle of  a butterfly.  We have been looking at  phase 6 sounds in phonics too . In  maths lessons, 

Year 1 have been using their  2, 5 and 10 times  tables  skills  to  complete  number lines, writt en sums 

and practical  lessons. The children  have also lear ned how to  add and subtract  ten s and ones.  

 

Year 1 have settled  back into  school learning and are working  very  hard.  We are very  proud of  all 

their  amazing work  and efforts.  We would like  to  congratulate  all of  them  on their  attitude  and 

approach to  the  daily  lessons. We wish you all a Happy Easter  if  you are celebrating,  and hope the  

children  enjoy  their  well-deserved  break.   
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Year 2 

Year 2 have been very busy this half term! The children have all transitioned extremely well back 

into learning in class and it has been fantastic to see and hear them all catching up with their 

friends.  

We have explored the texts of The Colour Monster and Cottonwool Colin through poetry, letters, 

similar story settings and character descriptions. The children have also been learning about our 

world oceans and the unfortunate problem of plastic pollution in our oceans. The children have sent 

letters to Sir David Attenborough , as well as making a pledge to never drop litter and to recycle or 

reuse items where possible.  

We thoroughly enjoyed Miss Muscartõs science week and set up many experiments. We explored 

the best materials for a hankie and tested materials on its absorbenc y, strength when wet and 

softness. The children were very keen on ensuring each experiment was a fair test and enjoyed 

using scientific equipment to explore.  

We have started to learn all about fractions and the importance of each fraction being an equal 

part. We had such fun in finding fractions of a bag of chocolate  buttons and ensuring each part was 

equal. Our favourite part was eating the buttons at the end!  
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Year 3 

 

Year 3 have  had a fantastic half term! Throughout this time, the children have been 

studying 'Extreme Earth' and despite recent events, I have seen some superb home 

learning taking place. I cannot believe how resilient and motivated the children are . I have 

seen some amazing work produced at home and I cannot thank the parents enough for their 

support.  

The children have used their understanding of descriptive language from their prior English 

lessons to complete some wonderful, informative posters and stories on extr eme weather 

events such as tornadoes, tsunamis, and volcanoes. The standard of language used is 

unbelievable!  

In Mathematics, Year 3 have been doing a terrific job of identifying, comparing, and 

ordering fractions, using models and supportive videos to gui de their independent learning. 

I am excited to teach the topic of 'Egyptians' next half term  and I are sure that Year 3 

will lo ve this topic just as much as I  do! 
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 Year 4 

It has been wonderful welcoming year 4 back to school this term. We are extremely proud of all 

the students, and how well they have returned, and adapted to school life.  

We have focused on Ancient Maya this half term  as our topic . It was an interesting term for all, a s 

many of our students had never heard of or learned about Ancient Maya; it was a time of discovery 

for everyone. We have studied two Mayan folktales - The Hero Twins and The Chocolate Tree. The 

children have written several creative pieces linked with thes e stories, including character 

descriptions and newspaper articles. We have also written a range of instructions, using different 

grammar techniques to create Mayan meals and explain ôHow to Become a Hero Twinõ. 

We continued our Ancient Maya study by disco vering different Mayan cities, learning about Chichen 

Itza, and becoming detectives to study Ancient Mayan artefacts. Our children could now be Mayan 

tour guides.  

In Maths, we have begu n working extremely hard on fractions at home, and this great work has 

continued in school. A topic that can be very difficult,  so I am very pleased at the  childrenõs 

resilience and motivation to succeed in this topic.  

We have had a very exc iting term with World Book Day; completing different experiments to 

celebrate British  Science Day, and many of us having our short stories published in a book called ôA 

Wander in the Woodsõ. We are very proud of their wonderful achievement! 

We would like to thank you all a gain for your wonderful support . Best wishes, Miss Buckland and 

Miss Roberts . 
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Year 5 

Year 5 have had an extremely busy half term! We have been learning about Europe and have enjoyed 

applying our new knowledge in different subjects. In English, we have been focusing on discussion 

texts and persuasive letters. We analysed example texts; identified key features of these texts; 

and used this to help us write our own pieces that linked with our Europe topic. In addition to this , 

we are continuing to develop our proof -reading and editing skills alongside our comprehension skills.  

In M athematics, we have been gaining confidence when working with multiplication and division. The 

children have been identifying multiples, factors an d prime numbers as well as using different 

methods to multiply and divide large numbers to solve complex problems. Furthermore, we are 

beginning to look at different representations of fractions to expose any misconceptions and 

exploring equivalent fractio ns, improper fractions and mixed number.  

In topic, we have been developing our global awareness of Europe  and been using maps to locate 

countries in Europe; describing key aspects of physical; and developing our understanding of human 

geography ð including economic activity and trade links within Europe. In computing, we have been 

using and applying our computing skills when using a range of suitable software to produce persuasive 

presentations on European countries of our choice. In art, we  have been learning about the lives and 

work of different European artists including Wassily Kandinsky, Vincent Van Gogh and Claude Monet. 

We produced wonderful artwork inspired by these artists.  

Throughout the term, we thoroughly enjoyed celebrating and participating in key events such as 

Red Nose Day, World Book Day and British Science Week. We are so impressed with the childrenõs 

work and effort this half term. They have remained positive and applied their best effort when  

working at home and in school.   

Miss Dobbins and Miss Read.  
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Year 6 

It has been fantastic to have everyone back together and we have been focused on getting back to 

our usual routines, but also using ôcareful considerationõ in all we do. It has been vital that we think 

about others and how our actions can affect them.  

It has been very important that we address the current situ ation that we find ourselves in;  in 

English we have been ôreadingõ the book the Arrival by Shaun Tan. An extended graphic novel, it has 

no words but instead portrays its story with emotive pictures. It tells the story of a man who leaves 

the dangers of his homeland to make a new life for him and his family in a new country. The students 

used this to develop their short and extended writing, whilst al so thinking about how we can 

overcome difficulties and the emotions we feel at these times. To support this work, in Humanities 

with Miss Watters the children have been learning about migration and i mmigration; from the 

reasons animals move to new places throughout the year, to the reasons why people moved to the 

UK as part of the Windrush generation.  It is great to link topics like this to deepen our 

understanding . 

In Mathematics, we have been reviewing familiar topics and those  taught during lockdown , so that 

we can be sure we mastered the topics and also we completed our Algebra topic, one of the more 

difficult topics we cover ; the idea of exchanging numbers and letters can be very confusing, but we 

coped with it well and Iõm looking forward to moving on to shapes next term.  

As usual, Miss Bradshawõs Art, DT and PHSE got the creative minds flowing and they children 

enjoyed creating marble runs, personal journals and images of home. They are often the most talked 

about lesson of  any week.  
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World Book Day (Miss Murphy) 

 

Our world book day has been a little different this year! The children still showed us the amazing 

ways in which they could express their creativity. We spent the full day exploring our favourite 

books and characters. From Reception to Year 6, we portrayed our favourite characters on 

potatoes! We really enjoyed this activity and it also provided lots of giggles.  

KS2 joi ned in with a live seminar and  they became DNA Detectives and had a live lesson with 

author Dr Mandy Hartley, where they had to work out who the thief was by looking at DNA 

readings. To finish off our day, the prep department created a whole schoo l story based on 

different prompt objects that each teacher submitted. As a class, they had to read the story 

created so  far and add the next paragraph  using their given object, which we can't wait to share 

with you.  

We would like to thank everyone who ha s bought a book from our school Amazon Wish List so 

far. Our class libraries are going to be full of new and diverse books, that the children are very 

excited to start reading. We have received a staggering 94 boo ks with more arriving every day ! 

 

 

A Wander in the Woods Writing Competition (Miss Buckland) 

Before Christmas, Y ear 3, 4 and 6 all entered a writing competition called ôWander in the Woodsõ, 

run by Young Writers. The children had to write their own story in less than 100 words, based 

on the woods. We had campfire stories, ghost stories, fantasy stories and many more.  

 

Due to school closures, Young Writers put the competition on hold for a few months, however 

last week we received confirmation that many of the children had been chosen to have their 

work published in the book! The children received a certificate, letter and bookmark to 

congratulate them for their amazing achievement, and the book will be published in May. I am 

extremely proud of all of the children, and their amazing stories, we ll done! 

 


